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Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 

Thank you to all the parents, guardians, caregivers,  
grandparents and families for attending the Parent Teacher  
Student Conferences - a great job of supporting your children 
as learners. We are all very appreciative of the extremely 
successful conferences as indicated by the excellent turnout. 
Congratulations to all classrooms. Overall, the school’s 
attendance rate was 90.8%. Phenomenal turnout in all 
classrooms. Thank you for being great partners in the 
students’ educations. If you were unable to attend your 
child’s conference, please call your child’s teacher to set up a             
convenient time. To have families and school come together 
to celebrate children’s learning is a true testament of the 
wonderful and trusting school community that we have all 
built together. A significant and special  message is sent to 
our terrific students when they observe their teacher and 
parents, guardians and caregivers working as an educational 
team to ensure their future successes.  
 

December also brings the Winter Concert to Mulvey School.  
Mulvey’s Winter Concert is on Wednesday, December 20th. 
This year’s theme is Sounds of the Season. We are all busy 
preparing for the show. This year will feature special 
presentations, student classroom  performances, and our 
annual winter scene contest showcasing Visual Arts. Please 
come join us. We will have 2 shows this year, one in the 
afternoon starting at 1:30 PM and an evening show starting 
at 6:30 PM. Please watch for  further details on school 
messenger, closer to December 20th. 
In concluding this final newsletter of the calendar year, I would 
like to send out a note of heartfelt appreciation to our families 
and the staff of Mulvey for their commitment and support of their 
children’s education. I wish you and your loved ones much 
health, happiness, and peace this holiday season. 
Mr. P. Correia, Principal 
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WSD Land Acknowledgment and Commitment to Action 
“The students, staff, and communities of Winnipeg School Division are committed to truth 
and reconciliation through building relationships with Mother Earth, the original peoples of 
this land, and the stories that bring us together. We acknowledge the place in which we 
gather is on Treaty 1 territory, the homeland of the Red River Metis, and the ancestral lands 
of the Anishinaabe, Ininiwak and Dakota Oyate peoples.” 
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Acts of Recognition (AoRs) 

 

Acts of Recognition are given to students for achieving personal, academic, or social 
goals. We use the Seven Teachings to help students name their goals. This may be 
when a student goes beyond regular expectations or continually demonstrates skills  

and/or behaviours that contribute to making Mulvey School S.A.F.E. 
 66 students received Acts of Recognition stickers in the month of November.  

There are several marvellous Mulvey students who have received MORE than one  
nomination, but are included in this list only once.  

If you would like to nominate a student, parent or community member, please email 
                             Mr. Correia (pcorreia@wsd1.org) or Ms. Ginsburg (nginsburg@wsd1.org). 

Courage Honesty Humility Wisdom Respect Truth Love 

12 9 6 12 9 4 14 

November Acts of Recognition 

       

Ale 
Alexander 
Anastasia 

Andres 
Ariadna 
Ashtyn 
Asmat 
Athea 

Ava-Marie 
Aylah 
Beniel 

Bohdan 
Carter 

Carter E-R 
Cherish 

Daelyn 
Damlynn 
Danait 
Darien  

Dominic 
Giddy 

Greyson G-T 
Greyson S. 

Hellen 
Isabella 

Jack-Allen 
James L. 
James R. 
Jayden  

Juelz 
Jericho 
Karmine 
Kevron 
Kyron 
Lexi 

Liannie 
Lucy S. 
Maicy 

Marharyta 
Maria 

Matthew 
Mihraz 
Mira 

Mohmmed 

 

Mukhlis 

Musab 

Pascal 

Princess 

Ridwan 
Rose 

Samuel M-H 

Sebastian D. 

Sebastian G. 

Serenity 

Shayla  

Sky 

Sofia P. 

Ms. Fraser Sky 
Sofia P. 
Sofiia P. 
Sofiia Y. 

Sophia H. 
Sophie 
Uche 
Vlad 
Yeva 
Yodit 
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Nursery AM Kindergarten AM/PM  
Ms. N. Schneider 
Thank you for coming out to discuss your child’s 
progress at the Teacher/Guardian Conferences. I 
truly appreciate your continued support.  Over the 
next several weeks, your child will be involved in a 
variety of activities based on the theme “All About 
Penguins” and “Colours and Shapes”.  Some of the 
hands-on activities will include creating and 
extending patterns using colours and shapes, 
conducting a survey and graphing the results, 
making shape books, and counting and sorting 
buttons and coloured blocks.  In art, we will be 
mixing primary colours to create secondary colours.  
Students will be learning new vocabulary words 
related to the themes Your child will be working 
through a variety of activities that reinforce the 
proper formation of both letters and numbers.  
The children are busy preparing for the winter 
concert on December 20th. I hope to see you during 
the event. I am looking forward to an exciting month 
ahead on our Kindergarten Journey. 
 

NEWS FROM THE CLASSROOM 
Kindergarten AM/PM 
Ms. H. Dumond 
Thank you to all of the families who took time to 
meet with me and celebrate your child’s progress 
during our Teacher/Guardian Conferences, either 
by phone or in person. We have continued to 
introduce letters of the alphabet, focusing on how to 
identify the letter, print the letter, and identify the 
sound that it makes. In November, the following 
letters were introduced: Ff, Pp, Dd, Ss, and Jj. In 
math, students have continued to practice number 
identification and have been playing games using 
dice, dominoes, and building blocks to develop 
numeracy skills such as counting 
using one-to-one correspondence, 
subitizing, and matching numbers 
to their quantities. In November we 
used collaboration to create a 
wreath of poppies that was used 
during our Remembrance Day 
assembly. The students each 
created a self portrait which are on 
display in our 
classroom. We 
talked about our 
individual features 
that make us the 
way we are, as well 
as what makes us 
diverse.  

Grades 1 & 2 - Ms. S.  Gomes 
The month of November was so busy and filled with lovely conversations. Remembrance Day offered us the 
opportunity to read books and watch videos about love, peace, and respect. The students had countless 
opportunities to share and express their thoughts and create writing pieces on these topics. It has been 
wonderful being a part of these whole class conversations. We continue to work on our classroom routines 
and transitions daily. We have also begun using the Second Step Program in our 
classroom to learn about respecting one another, managing emotions, having and showing 
empathy, how to solve conflicts, and creating a respectful classroom. The students have 
been very engaged in the program so far. In Math, we continue to build our foundational 
numeracy skills by strengthening our understanding of numbers. We are reviewing 
concepts and learning new ones. We have taken some time to look at representing 
numbers through tally marks, ten frames, dice, using fingers, and number lines. We 
continue using the Read to Me Framework, and I am getting the opportunity to watch 
students grow reading skills and build confidence as readers. I am so proud of everyone! 
We are working on our printing by practicing proper letter and, number 
formation, and watching for number reversals when we are working on our 
math assignments. Students are also working on creating sentences using 
capital letters at the beginning of their sentences, spaces between words, and 
adding punctuation to the end of their sentences. I would like to thank families 
for taking the time to attend Teacher/Guardian Conferences. It was so great 
connecting with everyone and celebrating each child’s learning! Thank you for 
being a partner with me on this learning journey with your child. Have a 
wonderful, healthy and safe Holiday Season! 
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NEWS FROM THE CLASSROOM 
Grades 2 & 3 Mr. J. Truss 
A very special thank-you to all of you that were able 
to attend our recent Parent-Teacher-Student 
conferences. If you were not able to attend, I would 
be more than happy to meet with you at a mutually 
convenient time to discuss your child’s first term 
report. Events such as this are very important in 
creating the home to school connection that plays a 
critical part in every child’s academic development.  
This month the students of Room 23 will continue 
learning about the classification of various types of 
animals in Science. In Social Studies we will be 
studying Canadian society, while incorporating a 
First Nations perspective.  
This coming month we will be busy preparing for the 
winter concert. The students will be provided with 
lyric sheets that will enable them to practice our 
song at home. 
In Math we will be continue with broadening our 
understanding of place value utilizing the Dreambox 
Math program to augment the in-class lessons. In 
Language Arts we will be focussing on reading 
comprehension during our “Read To Me” lessons in 
order to further an understanding of what has been 
read. 
I wish all of you a joyous 
holiday season filled with 
peace and happiness 
that will carry on 
throughout the New 
Year. 

Grades 1 & 2 Ms. A. Cruzada 
For Language Arts, we will 
continue to do guided 
reading and small group 
instruction using activities 
from the Read To Me 
Framework. Students are 
focused on learning about 
vowels, vocabulary words, 
rhyming words and 
practicing the mechanics of 
writing good sentences.  We 
are also utilizing a new 
reading app called, Reading Eggs, an online reading 
program for students. Designed by literacy experts, 
it helps determine the students reading level while 
making learning literacy skills easy and fun for 
students, It is an educational tool that helps the 
students to be able to read with comprehension and 
fluency. In Math, we are working on: skip counting 
from 2’s, 5’s and 10’s,ordering and sequencing 
numbers, subitizing numbers using Mathrack  
(1-100), making ten using 10 frames, addition 
exercises by using different math manipulatives and 
doing mental math strategies. For Social Studies, 
we commemorated Remembrance Day, students 
learned about peace, the history behind the wearing 
of the poppy flower and most of all the importance of 
honouring our veterans and soldiers.  This month, 
we will focus more about our different community 
workers and the community that we live in. In 
Science, we discussed about the importance of 
health and nutrition and ways on how to take care of 
our body. Making good and healthy choices by 
having a complete meal on our plate. This month we 
are all excited to know more about different winter 
animals, as an extension of our lesson about living 
things. Lastly, thank you to all the parents who 
attended the in person or via phone call, guardian-
teacher-student conference for this first term. Your 
support is a vital component for your child’s 
education. I am so glad to be able to connect and 
discussed with you about your child’s academic 
progress, social development, and overall 
performance in school.  

 
 
 

Congratulations to our  
Patrol of the Month 

 

This student has shown great  
responsibility and dedication to  
ensure all Mulvey Students are  

safe coming to and from  
school each and everyday.  
Thank you for all you do! 
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 Grades 1 & 2  Ms. C. Kamara 
We have had wonderful November and we were 
busy learning so many new things. In English 
Language Arts the students have been doing Read 
to Me Groups daily since October. The students 
were all placed in groups based on their skill levels 
in reading and writing. They practice sight words, 
alphabet, and blends and vowel chanting, and other 
phonemic skills. All of the groups have been making 
great progress with their reading and writing as a 
result!  
Some of the other focus areas for the students this 
past month have been Number Sense and Patterns 
in math. The students have really done a great job 
with starting to learn how to skip count by 2s, 5s, 
and 10s!  In Science they have been focused on 
Daily and Seasonal Changes, and Remembrance 
Day and Peace in Social Studies. The class has also 
begun practicing for our Winter Concert 
performance, and we can’t wait for our friends and 
family to see it!  

NEWS FROM THE CLASSROOM 

Grade 1, 2, & 3 AP Ms. L. Costello 
Thank you to all the families who participated in 
Parent-Guardian–Student interviews. It was 
wonderful to have a chance to talk to you about your 
child and their progress in our. The students have 
been enjoying the mild weather and the extra time 
spent outside. Our Speech Therapist and 
Occupational Therapist have been doing weekly 
group work to help our students expand their 
vocabulary and their fine motor skills. Everyone has 
had so much fun with these activities. Our has 
started to practice for the Winter Concert and are 
looking forward to perform for you all on December 

20th. 

Coach Program Ms. P. Solmundson 
In November we participated in the Mulvey 
Remembrance Day service. Two of our students 
carried the wreath we made and did an excellent job 
representing Coach. We enjoyed getting to see our 
Roots of empathy Baby and seeing how much she 
has changes in three weeks. Norway from The 
Link’s Indigenous Initiative team has been teaching 
the students about the & Teachings and students 
took turns reading parts of different plays. We 
started reading the novel Restart as a read aloud. In 
December we will continue to work with Ms Ale on 
the Alebrijes project and we will be finishing up 
dance with Miss Kathleen.  We are looking forward 
to seeing all the families at the Winter dinner on 
December 19th.  We hope everyone has a peaceful 

Grades 3 & 4 Ms. E. Black 
We have done a lot this month- 
from community clean-ups, to 
our bridge-building project to 
wrapping  up our Materials and 
Structures unit in Science. We 
learnt over the weeks how 
structures are made of strong 
shapes (triangles, arches and 
domes), supports (beams, 
trusses, columns) and used the 
information to build the 
sturdiest bridge using raw fettucine noodles, 
marshmallows, toothpicks and clay. During Social 
Studies one day, we took advantage of the +6 ° 
weather- grabbed our garbage-grabbers, rubber 
gloves, garbage bags and went for a community 
clean-up walk. As a class we collected 5 large bags 
of garbage! We later brainstormed strategies to limit 
the littering that occurs in our neighbourhood and 
how it has a negative impact on our Earth. In 
Mathematics, we have 
learnt that math is used 
every day. From telling 
time, to measuring an 
object. Fractions? Not as 
scary as we thought, by 
using hands on methods to 
understand fractions are 
parts of a whole- think the 
little squares on a 
chocolate bar! 
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Grades 5 & 6 Mr. B. Kussin 
Thank you to all the parents and Guardians who 
participated in the parent/teacher/student 
conferences, whether on the phone or in person. 
The support we as teachers and your child receive 
from you is an important part of your child’s success. 
I enjoyed meeting and talking to all of you. 
Well, once again this month proves to be another 
busy one. We will be preparing and rehearsing for 
the Winter Concert.  As usual, there is considerable 
excitement we hope you will come and watch the 
show to see your child perform and celebrate all of 
their effort and hard work that went into preparing 
their performance. 
In addition to the rehearsing for the concert, we will 
also continue our academic learning. We will 
continue working on improving our writing skills, 
continuing to learn about the history of Canada and 
improving our understanding of word problems by 
creating, understanding and solving equations. The 
class is enthusiastic and excited to learn and 
discover new ideas and concepts! 
I would like to wish everyone a peaceful, restful and 
safe holiday season! 

NEWS FROM THE CLASSROOM 
Grades 3 & 4 Ms. W. Mackenzie 
Thank you to all of the families who were able to 
connect with me during parent-teacher-student 
conferences in November.  It is wonderful to be able 
to meet with all of you in person or on the phone to 
discuss your children’s progress. It is a true gift to 
work with your children each day. They have a lot of 
successes to celebrate! 
In the month of December we will be busy preparing 
for the winter concert. We hope to see you all there 
to see the performance. The students are working 
very hard to prepare their piece and can’t wait to 
have you watch them on the big stage!  
We are continuing our study of weather in science 
throughout December. In math, we continue to work 
on number concepts and mental math strategies. 
The students have begun working in their Read to 
Me Framework groups and we are off to a great 
start! 
Have a safe and wonderful winter break with family 

and friends. Take time to enjoy those most precious 

times with those you love. Happy holidays! 

 
 

 

Grades 2 & 3 Ms. Rosenberg 
Thank you to all students and families for participating in our guardian/teacher/student conferences. It was 
wonderful to have conversations with all of you, talking about your child’s successes and next steps. There is 
definitely a lot to celebrate!  
November was a busy month, filled with a lot of learning! We had discussions about Remembrance Day, 
reading books and writing about peace and what it means to us. Students completed convincing writing 
pieces, sharing why their community would be a great place to visit! We have also been learning how to 
communicate our own ideas and opinions by working in small groups, and beginning to practice presentation 
skills.     
Throughout the month of December, we will be continuing our study of growth and 
changes in animals in Science. We will be furthering our knowledge about 
Canada in Social Studies. Within Math, we will be looking at more on patterns, 
place value, and learning more strategies to help us solve equations and show 
our understanding in a variety of ways. In English Language Arts, we will continue 
to look at sentence structure during our daily Read to Me Framework. We will also 
be focusing on word choice, with a focus on using interesting words and voice 
when writing, making it exciting to the reader.     
With the holiday season arriving, there will be a 
lot of excitement going on in our classroom! We 
have been working extremely hard at preparing 
our piece for Mulvey’s annual Winter Concert, on 
Wednesday, December 20th. We look forward to 
sharing our performance with everyone and we 
hope you enjoy the show! Happy holidays!  
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Coach Program Mr. M. Jefkins 
Time seems to be moving quickly, especially as we 
approach the holiday season. Students continue to 
work hard in all academic areas. In science we have 
engaged in many hands on activities, including 
making a paper human skull with a moveable jaw, 
as we learned about the importance of the human 
skull. Our Tuesday dance classes are super 
energetic and students who engage are getting an 
impressive workout. Ms. Ale continues as our guest 
artist teaching us how to make paper  
mache Alebrijes, magical creatures who assist us. 
Our Roots baby is growing so fast that we are loving 
seeing the awesome growth. We really look forward 
to her visits and think she might look forward to them 
as well. Swimming every second Thursday 
continues to be popular. Some students are really 
improving in their swimming skills, never mind 
having a lot of fun splashing and playing in the Pan 
Am Pool. We are looking forward to our upcoming 
holiday dinner with our guardians and staff. It always 
proves to be a wonderful event. Have a happy 
holiday season everyone and we will see you in the 
new year. 

 
 

NEWS FROM THE CLASSROOM 

Grades 5 & 6  Ms. C. Vande Graaf 
Thank you to all the adults who were able to connect for our Guardian-Teacher conferences 
this term. It was wonderful to get the chance to share with you the gains your child has 
made and the positive work they have done this term. If we were not able to connect please 
phone the school and we can reschedule for a time that works best for everyone.  
We are going to get very busy soon preparing for the Winter Concert. The theme this year 
is Sounds of the Season. We are adding in some interesting sounds to our performance 
this year so we hope you can all make it out. It will be held on December 20th with a 
performance in the afternoon and the evening. We are working hard to prepare our 
performance and looking forward to seeing you all there.   
We are lucky to have our student teacher Ms. April working on her teaching block for this 
month. She is going to be working with us on a unit on Canada’s north in Social Studies 
and a unit on fractions and measurement in Math. She is a great asset to our classroom 
and we are excited to learn with her.  
In Science we will continue to build on Mr. Jeff Systems. We have had a lot of fun creating 
him and are excited to keep building him up! We are still in discussions on how we are 
going to add the skeletal system and the muscular system. Stay tuned to find out! 
We have been taking part in the Intermediate Read to Me Framework over the last few 
weeks. We are off to a great start. All of the feedback from the students has been very 
positive and we are excited to continue with the framework in the new year.  
I hope you all stay safe and have a wonderful and restful holiday season filled with laughter 

and love!! 

Grades 4 & 5 Mr. B. Papineau 
It was good to see so many families during  
guardian-teacher conferences, and for those we 
missed we will try to fit in a meeting time or phone 
call as soon as possible. As for the month of 
November itself, we learned about Remembrance 
Day, and presented our video of In Flanders Fields 
at the assembly (available to view on Mr Papineau’s 
YouTube channel!); we read, researched, and wrote 
at least a bit every day and began our part of the 
intermediate Read To Me framework; we spelled to 
the best of our abilities in Words their Way; learned 
about the skeletal, respiratory, circulatory, and 
nervous systems in Science; and in math we solved 
problems, aced addition drills, multiplied large 
numbers, and worked in groups on the boards for 
regular learning activities.  
For December, we have begun rehearsing and are 
looking forward to performing our song at the Winter 
Concert with Ms. Vande Graaf’s room. Ms 
Hawthorn, who is a student teacher from the 
University of Winnipeg will be with us every day and 
taking over some of the instructional load for the 
next few weeks. Finally, have a great winter break 
and we’ll see all after the holidays. 
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Grades 5 & 6 Ms. C. Fraser 
Our room has been working very hard on building their vocabulary through practicing dictionary searches and 
beginning to study weekly for spelling tests. We have started using the online literacy platform called 
“Reading Eggs”. A letter along with student usernames and passcodes were sent home, so make sure to 
check your child’s backpack. This is a great way for students to practice reading and literacy at home. 
We are working on a variety of problem-solving strategies in math, including collecting, organizing, and 
reviewing data and solving problems through deduction and sequencing. We are also continuing to practice 
our basic multiplication facts through mental math. “Dreambox”, which is also and online platform for math 
practice is just another way students have been practicing their math and solidifying their learning. 
Usernames and passcodes were also sent home for this website so be sure to check backpacks if you 
haven’t seen it yet. 
The frigid weather has not yet reared its head upon us, but we are stilling gearing up 
and getting ready and practicing  for our annual Mulvey Winter Concert. This year our 
concert will be held on December 20th at 6:30p.m. We will be having a 1:30p.m. 
showing as well in case you are unable to make it to the evening production. Please 
come out to see the hard work the students have poured into their performances. We 
encourage students to practice at home and bring with them any creative ideas they 
may want to performance.  
Here are a few pictures from November to show just a few of our experiences. 
So many exciting things to happen in the month to come! Thank you in advance for 
being part of our wonderful Mulvey community!! Wishing everyone a wonderful, happy, 
and safe winter holiday this year. Take care of one another and Happy Holidays to all! 

Welcome to Artist Alley 

 Ms. Brenna 
Welcome back once again to Ms. Brenna’s Artists Alley!  
Our collaborative Unity vases are nearing completion!  It has been wonderful to see all of you working 
together to create something both cohesive and beautiful. All the grade groups are transitioning to new 
projects. Some students are finishing up their work on the vase while the others are beginning their newest 
art project. I figured in this Artists Alley I would outline the new projects we are starting this month and show 
you their completed vases next month. Before I get into that though, highlighted in the photos this month are 
some of our grade 2 and 3 students collaboratively painting their vase.  
All grade groups are either continuing on with clay and glazing projects or starting a new unit on Famous 
Artists.  
The grade 1 and 2 class will be learning about famous Dutch painter Piet Mondrian. He liked to make images 
as simplistically as possible eventually simplifying down to only straight lines and primary colours. The grade. 
2 and 3 classes are learning about clay and will be working to make their own clay bowls with patterned 
designs on them to unify them. They will then learn how to pour candles and turn their bowls into ceramic-
housed candles. The grade 3 and 4’s and COACH students are also continuing to work on the skills of 
drawing and glazing as they move from “plants” and “oceans” to “habitats” in general. Each student has 
selected a habitat photo that they are attempting to draw. These habitats will eventually be drawn and glazed 
onto ceramic plates to create beautiful habitat art plates. The grade 4 and 5’s will be using clay as the covers 
for homemade memory books they are going to make. They will be working with the glazes again but also 
developing skills in origami, book binding, and clay hand building. Finally, the grade 5 and 6 classes are 
learning about famous artists. Each student has selected an art piece by a famous artist and is attempting to 
recreate it as accurately as they can in a drawing. These drawings will be turned into paintings that they will 
be putting onto the art room stools. Adding to the beauty of our work space for years to come. 
I have been impressed with the focus and hard work all the students have been putting into our Unity vases 
and I can’t wait to see them all finished. I look forward to starting these new projects with 
you all as we move into the winter season. Wishing you all a happy winter break and I’ll 
see you all back in January. 
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Welcome to Physical Education 

Mr. Ambaye 
During the month of November, the emphasis was on the acquisition of manipulation 
skills (i.e., striking) as they apply to volleyball (for grades 4 to 6) and simple games and 
activities such as polo hockey, T-ball and balloon tennis (for N/K to 3). In addition to 
this, students have been engaging in a variety of games and activities to improve 
movement skills, personal fitness and enjoyment. In December, students continue to 
practise manipulative skills and participate in various holiday games and activities.  
CLUB ACTIVITIES: 
Students in grades 5 & 6 will take part in a volleyball tournament hosted by Sargent 
Park School on December 6 (AM). They have been practising during lunch hours on 
Mondays and Fridays since November 10, 2023 in preparation of the event. 
Twenty-six Mulvey students participated in the 2023 Fall Todd MacCulloch Hoop 
School Program hosted by our School in collaboration with Basketball Manitoba and 
NBA player Todd, a proud Winnipegger. This program was aiming to teach children the 
fundamentals of basketball, running from October 17 to November 28, 2023. Students in 
the program are invited to the University of Winnipeg to attend the Friday, December 1st 
game versus the University of Saskatchewan. 
Thirty-one Mulvey students have been representing our school in the Annual Inner City 
Indoor Soccer League held at the University of Winnipeg during lunch hours. Our 
upcoming game in December is set for December 14 versus Fort Rouge School. 
Skate Club: 50 Mulvey students have been practising skating every Tuesday during 
lunch hours since November 7, 2023. The club activity will continue until February 20, 
2024. 
Intramurals: In addition to our Physical Education classes, students will be given 
opportunities to participate in our “Before School” as well as “Lunch Hours” Intramural 
Activities to develop movement skills, personal fitness, and enjoyment. Please refer to 
our monthly Intramural calendar. 
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Cold Weather Guidelines 

 
Indoor Recess 
Students stay indoors for recess when the wind chill reaches -27 degrees Celsius as per Environment Canada. 
 

School Bus Weather Information 
During the school year, there may be times when school bus transportation is  
cancelled due to inclement weather or poor driving conditions, but schools will remain open. Transportation 
to and from school in that day is the responsibility of the parent/guardian/caregiver & family. 
 

School bus transportation for all school divisions in the City of Winnipeg is  
cancelled when the wind chill reaches -45° C by 6:15 a.m. based on the                  
Environment Canada readings at The Forks, Winnipeg.  
 

When bus transportation is cancelled in the morning, it will not resume later in the day even if weather  
conditions improve. 
 

The following media outlets are contacted in the early morning to ask that they broadcast and/or post bus  cancellation information:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Weather information and bus cancellation in families is also on the  
Winnipeg School Division website:  www.winnipegsd.ca 

89.3 CBC FM 990 CBC AM CKSB 89.9 FM CJOB-680 AM 

97.5 BIG FM 1290 CFRW 99.9 BOB-FM FAB 94.3 FM 

92 CITI FM 102.3 KISS FM Virgin Radio 103 QX 104 FM 

CTV News City TV Winnipeg Free Press website  
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Pro-Social Topics of the Month 
 

Peace is an Offering                Kindness                  Nutrition 
 
During the month of November, the Pro-Social topics 
that we explored as a school were Peace is an 
Offering and Kindness and Nutrition.  We listened to 
a read aloud of the book, “Peace is an Offering” and 
expanded our thinking to 
include the daily deeds that 
we do that promotes peace 
to those around us.  Staff 
and students had an 

opportunity to share their thoughts and ideas on the book.  
The following week we explored kindness and learned how 
one act of kindness has the power to inspire others to 
commit to a life filled with kindness.  We watched a clip of 

how ‘paying it 
forward’ by 
reciprocating 
kindness is powerful 
and creates a culture 
of kindness.   

We are excited to share that our students will 
teach some of our Pro-Social themes during 
Monday morning assemblies.  The students in 
Ms. Fraser along with and Mr. Tim created an 

informational video exploring the theme of nutrition and healthy eating. They shared 
many fun food facts like, that peanut butter can glow in the dark after it is exposed to 
powerful light.  Their parting message was based on our old friends Hal Johnson and 
Joanne McLeod’s work on fitness and to “Keep fit and 
have fun!”  
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MULVEY SCHOOL WINTER  

DRAWING SCENE 

Hello students, 

 

Would you like to participate in the annual Mulvey School Winter 

Drawing Scene? As in the past years, participation is totally up to 

you and the picture is completed by using your free time to create 

an art piece. The picture can be digital in format or drawn. 

Original work wanted, no copy/paste. It can be submitted 

electronically to tdoherty@wsd1.org, saved onto S: Drive at the 

school, or be a hard copy! If it is in hard copy format, please 

provide the art to your teacher. 

 

All entries are due by Wednesday, December 13, 2023. 

 

You can use any of the paint programs already installed on the 

computers/laptops, or you can simply draw your ideas on a 

8.5 inch x 11 inch piece of paper using writing utensils. They may 

Include: crayons, markers, pencil crayons, paints, to list a few. If 

you need more information or are looking for ideas/themes, 

please ask your teacher. 
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AFTER SCHOOL DISMISSAL 

After dismissal, students are reminded that they 
must go straight home, to daycare or to any 

after school arrangement that the parent/
guardians have made. Students in Nursery and 
Kindergarten need to be picked up by an adult 
or sibling over the age of 12 at dismissal times, 

from their classroom in the school building. 
Students may call parents only regarding 

emergencies. Teacher/Guardian will be informed 
of school activities and clubs with sufficient 
notice. Daycare students will line up on the 

West side of the staircase font doors on 
Wolseley Ave 

Dates and times will also appear in the monthly 
Mulvey newsletter and on the school website.  

 
https://www.winnipegsd.ca/mulvey/

page/14255/newsletters  
 

Morning Drop Off and Afternoon 3:30 PM 
Dismissal  

We would like to remind our families that there 
is supervision for students beginning at 8:45AM 
in the morning on the Mulvey playground. Our 

marvelous students have been excellent at 
lining up at their classrooms' numbers painted 
on the hardtop next to the side of the school on 

the hardtop. Students will be able to begin 
coming into the school at 8:45 AM.  

During 3:30 PM dismissal, we are respectfully 
asking that you greet your children at 3:30 PM 

in the fencing on the hardtop next to their 
classroom number so that our students are 
safely dismissed to a parent/guardian/family 

member/caregiver. 
Please keep the front area of the school and 

the staircase entrance way to 
the school playground and field clear for easy 

access to and from the hardtop.  

Your wonderful cooperation has been  
sincerely appreciated! 

Thank you  
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Bus Routes and Cancellations:  Know your child's Bus routes 

Winnipeg School Division bus transportation is sometimes cancelled due to 
inclement weather, driver illness and other circumstances.   

It is important that you are aware of your student's route numbers for both 
morning and afternoon as sometimes they are not the same route number. This information was 
sent to you when your child was approved to start riding the bus from the WSD transportation 
Department. 

You will be sent an email or a phone call in the morning from transportation when the route your 
child rides has been cancelled. In most cases parents and guardians are informed before the school 
starts for the day.  

Keeping your current email and phone number on file with the school will ensure your receiving 
these important messages from Winnipeg School Division transportation department. 

If your child’s home bus is running, the school will be sure to place your child on the bus to get 
home. If your child’s bus is cancelled, your child will be dismissed with their classroom. Please pick 
them up at the school.   

Please check your e-mail and the Winnipeg School Division's website at https://www.winnipegsd.ca/ 
for updates on your routes. If you do not receive updates or would like further information, please 
phone WSD Transportation at 204-789-0452.  
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Families please join us on Thursday, December 20th for performances of our    
 

2023 Winter Concert:  
Sound of the Season 

 
Classes will be performing and presenting items to 
entertain you and capture the joy of the holiday 
season.  
This year will feature special presentations, Mulvey 
School student classroom performances, and our 
annual Winter Scene student art showcasing Visual 
Arts.   
Please come join us live and watch it all. We will 
have two performances; an afternoon show at  
1:30 PM and an evening show at 6:30 PM on 
Thursday, December 20th. We encourage you to 
attend one show. The afternoon show typically has 
more seats available.  

All donations Due  
December 13, 2023 

Mulvey School Parent Council will 
be running the annual Bothwell 

Cheese fundraiser in November. 
If you need a form please call the 
office and we can send on home 

with your student.  
 

All orders are due  
December 4, 2023 

Delivery pick up date  
December 15, 2023 
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 What is SafeArrival?  
 
SafeArrival is an absence management system that improves student 
safety and makes it easy for you to let the school know about your child’s 
absence. Please take note if you have not put your child's absence in the 
system before the school sends out the calls, you will get a call from the 
system. 
 

For further information on how to access: 
https://www.winnipegsd.ca/Parents/safe-arrival/Pages/Default.aspx 
 
Please make sure you are keeping your home phone number, email and 
contact  information up to date with the school. You can call the office at 
204-786-3469.  
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 Congratulations on your  

28th Anniversary! 
 
 
 

The Misericordia Health Centre Foundation’s annual Angel Squad 
Campaign is something that Mulvey School, The  Mulvey School 
Touring Choir and the entire school community looks forward to every 
year. A big thank you to all Health Care Providers and those 
wonderful people that support essential services to recover the health 
and vitality of our  province.   
 
CALLING ALL ANGELS! 
Join us in celebrating the Misericordia Health Centre Foundation’s  
27th Annual Angel Squad! 
 
At Misericordia Health Centre:  7-9 AM Tuesday, November 28. 
Angels dressed in gowns, wings and halos will be back in action lining 
the Maryland bridge  to start the holiday season! 
 
Online:  November 28 – December 12, 2023  
Visit misericordiafoundation.com  
https://www.misericordiafoundation.com/donate.html 
or phone 204-788-8458 
Share some holiday cheer with your gift to  MHC this year! 

 
Student Registration 

2023-2024 
 
 
 
It is important that you keep your 
child's contact information up to 
date. If you were not able to attend 
the Meet the Teacher evening on 
September 21, 2023, please contact 
your teacher for your child. You can 
see what information is on file and 
make the required updates and 
changes.  
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Attendance at Mulvey School 

This month, we recognized students who have great attendance  
so far this school year. 

 

There were:   

42 Students with 100% Perfect Attendance  and  

     65 Students  with 97-99% Attendance 

 Coming to school regularly gives an important message to students - that school is 
valuable and worthwhile and a daily commitment. 

 Congratulations to all those students and families. Keep up the great effort! 

 
The Mulvey School Community has worked together to have students that are  

kind, respectful and good citizens. To highlight these many students and the strong 
social skills at Mulvey School we have created a large banner that will showcase 

students and their awesome behaviours and positive actions toward each other. We 
count on our students to be their best and to always treat each other with kindness. 

 

A Certificate with their name will also be presented to each student who  
has demonstrated positive citizenship. Occasionally throughout the term we  

will have a random number generator draw and pick students who have  
been awarded the certificate. 

 

There are countless ways to show and further promote respect, love, generosity, 
kindness, compassion, trust, empathy, and so many other great qualities  

to one another in our school community 
 

With recognition and appreciation of effort in student achievement, congratulations on 
being awarded the Being My Best at Mulvey School Certificate! 
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Message from Mulvey  
Community Support Worker 
Justine Kiwanuka 
Email: jkiwanuka@wsd1.org Phone: 204-786-3469 
 
Hello Parents/Guardians, Caregivers and Families.  
It is hard to believe that 2023 is almost over. It is been yet another good year for us at Mulvey School with the 
students and with the support of the parents/guardians/caregivers and families. We are grateful to work with 
you in supporting the children in the various programs we have at the school. It is a pleasure working together 
as a community. 
As your Community Support, I would like to thank you for participating in the programs that we have put 
together. We look forward to our continued work together in the new year.   
Food Donations 
Our last day of the year for our Wednesdays WSD Food Rescue Program will be December 20. As usual the 
information for available foods will be sent out every Tuesday afternoon through the School Messenger and 
Seesaw announcing what we will be receiving for Wednesday morning pick-up. Please come to the Wolseley 
Avenue entrance. Please bring your own bag or two to be able to carry the food items.   
English Conversation Classes. 
The English conversation classes have started and will be continuing in the new year. We are thankful to 
have Ms. Kaori facilitating the classes. Also thank you to Ms. Sandi for stepping in when we needed help. 
These classes are for Mulvey parents/caregivers and guardians. These classes will be continuing in the new 
year to be held once a week every Thursday from 2:00 – 3:30 pm. We encourage anyone who wants to join 
these classes to contact me for registration, these English Conversation classes. There is also an opportunity 
to meet and socialize with other families. Email me on to have your name added to the list.   
Painting Classes  
Painting classes are still available for those who are interested.   
Book Club: Little Readers Club 
This year the book club has been meeting once a month every 2nd Thursday of the month at lunch time. We 
will keep the same schedule in January 2024. I thank all the enthusiastic registered students who have kept 
the club going. You are wonderful readers and we will continue to explore more books and reading. Let us 
keep the momentum going in the next year.  I continue to encourage the students to bring as many books as 
want to read over the December school break. Please contact me at 204-786-3469 or email me  or simply 
send me your child’s name and I will be in touch with the child in the class if you want your child to join the 
Book Club. Reading helps kids to love learning. 
Cooking and/or Baking  
In the cooking program, we have an opportunity to travel the world, cooking different dishes from different 
countries. In November parents and families enjoyed travelling to Peru and preparing a Peruvian dish. 
Cooking program on zoom and at home in the comfort of your own kitchen with the kids is a big part of this 
program. The zoom cooking program also provides families with an opportunity to be working together and 
seeing how every one is learning to cook a new dish.  It is lovely for me having a team working together on 
the screen, learning and sharing as well as celebrating cultural diversity of Mulvey School. Remember you 
have to register if you want to take part in these sessions so that we can get the food ingredients to 
you before the cooking class.  We have another cooking session in December. More information on where 
we will be travelling to with cooking will be announced.    
Please contact me if you want to be part of the cooking/baking sessions 
Clothing: Winter gears. 
Registration for Kids winter wears is continuing. If you registered and you have not heard from me yet, that 
means Koats for Kids does not currently have your child’s size and your order has not been filled. All of the 
orders have been sent in to Koats for Kids, please be patient I will be in touch with you as soon as I receive 
your order. 
Adult Sewing Club 
Some of you have been asking me about the Adult Sewing Club, the club is now started.  Please register with 
me by sending me an email. The club will be meeting on Fridays at 2:00-3:30 pm now and in the new year.   
Upcoming Programs 
We will review programs in the new year. 
I would like to wish each one of you a peaceful year end and a very health and prosperous New Year.  
Ms. Justine Kiwanuka,   
Mulvey Community Support Worker  

Justine Kiwanuka Work 
Schedule at Mulvey School 

 
Tuesday 8:30AM-2:00PM 

Wednesday 8:30AM-11:00AM 
Thursday 11:30AM-4:45PM 

Friday 8:30AM-3:00PM 
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The Winter Season is just around the corner! 
  

Koats for Kids is an amazing  
organization that helps families to  

provide outdoor clothing for our Winnipeg 
Winter!  

If you are interested, please contact  
Justine Kiwanuka by email 

jkiwanuka@wsd1.org 
or contact the school and or your child’s teacher 

with the following information:  
1. Preferred gender of your child  

2. Size your child wears  
(ex: Child - 3x) 

3. Quantity needed  
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For more information 
permission slips please visit 

WBYO website.  

Here 
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 December  2023  

DATES TO REMEMBER 
Please mark the following important dates on your 

  Monday                  Tuesday               Wednesday        Thursday              Friday 

 
S   how Respect and Responsibility 
A  lways come Prepared and On Time 
F  eet and Hands to Yourself 
E  veryone Learns Together 

 
BE YOUR BEST 

 
B  elieve  
E  xcel 
S  ucceed 
T  ogether 

Date Event Cycle 
Day 

Dec. 22 -  
Jan. 5 Winter Break ~ No School  

Jan. 8 School Resumes 3 

Jan. 19 Non-instructional Day ~ No School 2 

Feb. 2 Non-Instructional Day ~ No School 6 

Mar. 15 
Mar. 16 

Parent Teacher Student Evening                            
Parent Teacher Student ~ No School 

4 
5 

Apr. 19 Non-Instructional Day ~ No School 1 

May 6 Non-Instructional Day ~ No School 6 

M o n  T u e W e d  T h u  F r i  

    1            Day 3 

     

4              Day 4 5               Day 5 6                 Day 7                Day 1 8          Day 2 

Bothwell Cheese  
orders due 

MYRCA @ noon 

Skate Club @ noon 
Can U @ 3:30 

Choir @ noon 
 

Volleyball Tournament 
@ Sargent Park for  

9:30AM 

Pow Wow @ noon 
Courage Club @ noon 

 

11             Day 3  12             Day 4 13                Day 14              Day 6 15     Day 1 

Pizza orders Due 
 

MYRCA @ noon 
 

Parent Council 
Google Meet 
@ 5:30 PM 

 
Skate Club @ noon 

 
 
 
 

Choir @ noon  
Mulvey Soccer Team 1  

@ noon 
 

Pow Wow @ noon 
 
 

Pizza lunch @ noon 
 

Bothwell Cheese 
order pick up 

 

 

18             Day 2 
 
 

19             Day 3 
 

20                Day 21             Day 5  22         Day 6 

Last Day for Lost and 
Found pick up.  

All left overs will be  
donated 

  
Winter Concert 

1:30 PM and 6:30 PM 

Grade 1 - 3 
Balmoral Hall  
Holiday Party  

@ 9:00AM 

 

Last Day  
Winter Break 
Students Return  
Janurary 8, 2024 


